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Agenda Date:  
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RECOMMENDATION 
 
BE IT RESOLVED that the Council of the Municipality of Temagami receives the letter of resignation 

from Brian Koski as a Member of Council, with regret; AND FURTHER THAT Council declares his seat 

vacant with no intention to fill this vacancy this term as we are within 90 days of the next regular election 

date of October 22, 2018; AND FURTHER THAT Council directs staff to send a letter to Councillor 

Koski thanking him for his years of service to the Municipality. 

 

INFORMATION 

 

Section 260 of the Municipal Act states that a member of Council of a municipality may resign from office 

by notice in writing filed with the Clerk of the municipality providing that the effect of the resignation 

would not leave the remaining number of members of Council at a point less than quorum.  The Act further 

states in section 262 that Council shall at its next meeting declare the seat vacant. 

 

Normally, vacancies that occur on Council would need to be filled within 60 days of the declaration that 

the seat is vacant however as we are within 90 days of the next regular election we are not required, under 

Section 263(5)(3) to fill the seat and can maintain the vacant status. 

 

While Councillor Koski was served as Deputy Mayor as well as managing the typical committee 

assignments, legislatively, these could also remain vacant dependent on the wish of Council. 
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